Tl 1 L1

Meyers,Robertco) ~ IR Oy 07

From: Meyers, Robert (COE)

Sent: Wednesday, November 05, 2003 4:32 PM
To: Salas, Gisela R. (ME) (305) 545-2400
Subject: RE: Ethics question

Tracking: Recipient Read
Salas, Gissia R. (ME) (305) 545-2400 Read: 11/6/03 7:42 AM

Hi Gisela,

Sorry I haven't gotten back to you sooner. There is nothing in the Miami-Dade County Code of Ethics Ordinance
that prohibits County employees from lobbying before the Florida Legislature. You may want to check with the

County Attorney just to make sure there aren't Charter provisions or state laws that might prevent this type of
activity,

How is your running? Next time you are downtown, let's try to meet for lunch.

Robert

----- Original Message-----

From: Salas, Gisela R. (ME) (305) 545-2400
Sent: Monday, November 03, 2003 3:48 PM
To: Meyers, Robert (COE)

Cc: Hyma, Bruce A. M.D. (ME) (305) 545-2425
Subject: Ethics question

Hi Robert!

T'have some questions that I am not certain whether they need to be posed to the Ethics Commission or if they
can be answered by one of the Ethics Commission attorneys.

Essentially the questions pertain to County employee lobbying and speaking before the State legislature
regarding FRS benefits,

The questions are:

* Can a County employee, as part of a larger group or association, i.e. The Florida Association of Medical
Examiners (FAME), speak before the State legislature on behalf of participating FRS members in
FAME to pursue becoming part of the high risk system? Specifically, this question is posed since it
would have a direct financial impact on Miami-Dade County in terms of increased payments into the
state retirement system on behalf of such employees.

» Would there be any ethics violations or any conflict of interest on the part of such employees?

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Gisela Salas

Deputy Chief for Special Services
Miami-Dade Medical Examiner Department
Number One on Bob Hope Road
Miami, FL 33135
305-547-3764
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